
Edinburgh Councillor blogs –
Councillor Scott Arthur

Cllr  Scott  Arthur  is  the  Labour  councillor  for  the
Colinton/Fairmilehead Ward. Here he writes for us about the
council’s plans to review schools in the west and south west
of the city:

It  is  a  recognised  fact  that  education  in  Scotland  is
facing  huge  problems.  If  the  decline  we  have  witnessed
nationally is to be reversed, we must all take seriously our
responsibility to ensure all children can reach their full
potential.

Within that context, we must remember that the best schools
are  partnerships  between  inspirational  teachers,  motivated
children,  engaged  parents  and  a  supportive  community.  The
building simply facilitates learning, it is the other elements
that make it happen.

This is why the crisis facing Currie Community High School is
so concerning. This school is one of the best in our Capital
because of its place at the heart of the community it serves.
People are right to be concerned about moving the school and
dividing the community.

We must take the news that the school building has structural
problems seriously,
but we must also be careful that they are addressed without
harming  the  life  chances  of  current  and  future  pupils.
Personally, I remain to be convinced that the entire building
needs to be demolished and replaced elsewhere.

I  also  share  the  concerns  of  my  constituents  about
the unexpected nature and complexity of the proposals launched
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by the Council’s Education department. As a local Councillor,
I was only told about the consultation after the school’s
Parent Council.

I  am  also  concerned  that  no  educational  impact  study  has
yet been undertaken and that my constituents without children
at  the  school  were  not  directly  notified.  Indeed,  I  have
constituents living next to one of the potential sites who
found out about the proposals via the Edinburgh Evening News.

Despite  these  problems,  the  current  consultation  is
really just the first step in the process and I have been
assured no decisions have been made yet. I would strongly urge
all interested residents to take time to read the proposals
and submit their comments before 9 February 2018

For  information  about  the  schools  review  on  the  council
website CLICK HERE.

http://www.edinburgh.gov.uk/schoolsreview

